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Universal Periodic Review of the Republic of Albania, 28 April 2014
Intervention by the delegation of Estonia

[bookmark: _GoBack]Estonia warmly welcomes the high level delegation of the Republic of Albania to its second UPR. We thank Albania for its work in preparing the national report and for the additional information given today. 
Estonia commends the ratification of the Convention on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities (CRPD) by Albania in 2013 and an overall good level of cooperation with UN and regional human rights mechanisms.
We welcome the progress achieved by Albania since its previous UPR in strengthening the principles of rule of law and encourage the Government to proceed with further efforts. Reform of the justice sector remains a pivotal element to increase the citizens’ access and trust in the judicial system, as well as improving Albania’s business environment. 
Estonia would also like to note the improving situation of freedom of expression and opinion. At the same time, additional efforts are required to fully guarantee the independence of the media and safety of journalists.
We welcome the prominent position that the human rights issues have taken in the program of the new Government. Measures that enhance the protection of human rights, in particular the rights of minorities are a positive step. Estonia further encourages Albania to continue steps to increase good governance.
Estonia sees gender equality and women’s rights as another area requiring attention by the Government in Albania. Efforts against gender-based and domestic violence are of particular importance.
The deep political polarization in Albania creates an environment where many institutions, including those responsible for safeguarding human rights and civil liberties, find it difficult to operate. In this respect, the consideration of recommendations made by the Ombudsman and obligations stemming from relevant international agreements should also remain a priority.
Estonia would like to make the following recommendations to Albania:
· to increase efforts to ensure the independence and transparency of the judiciary; 
· to consider ratifying the Optional Protocol to the Convention on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities (OP-CRPD);
· to fully align its national legislation with the Rome Statute of the International Criminal Court (ICC) and the Kampala Amendments, including by incorporating provisions to cooperate promptly and fully with the ICC and to investigate and prosecute genocide, crimes against humanity and war crimes effectively before its national courts.
We would like to wish the delegation of Albania a successful review meeting.    Thank you!
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